
 

April 26, 2021 
 
RE: Lenvima®, Santyl, COVID-19 Vaccine 
 
Lenvima® 
Effective May 10, 2021, Lenvima® (lenvatinib) will require prior authorization. SoonerCare 
members currently taking Lenvima® will be approved for continuation of therapy. New 
requests for Lenvima® need to be submitted on the drug-specific prior authorization form, 
PHARM-180, found on the OHCA website at 
https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/providers/forms/rxforms.html. All medication prior authorization 
requests need to be submitted to the Pharmacy Prior Authorization Unit at the fax number 
located at the bottom of the form. The prior authorization criteria for reimbursement of 
Lenvima® is as follows: 
 

Lenvima® (lenvatinib) Approval Criteria [Differentiated Thyroid Cancer (DTC) Diagnosis]: 
1. Locally recurrent or metastatic disease; and 
2. Disease progression on prior treatment; and 
3. Radioactive iodine-refractory disease.  

 
Lenvima® (lenvatinib) Approval Criteria [Renal Cell Carcinoma (RCC) Diagnosis]: 
1. Advanced disease; and 
2. Following 1 prior anti-angiogenic therapy; and 
3. Used in combination with everolimus.  
 
Lenvima® (lenvatinib) Approval Criteria [Hepatocellular Carcinoma (HCC) Diagnosis]: 
1. Unresectable disease; and 
2. First-line treatment. 
 
Lenvima® (lenvatinib) Approval Criteria [Endometrial Carcinoma Diagnosis]: 
1. Advanced disease with progression on prior systemic therapy; and 
2. Member is not a candidate for curative surgery or radiation; and 
3. Disease is not microsatellite instability-high (MSI-H) or mismatch repair deficient 

(dMMR); and 
4. Used in combination with pembrolizumab. 

 
Santyl  
Effective April 1, 2021, Santyl (collagenase ointment) is no longer covered by SoonerCare as a 
result of the manufacturer no longer participating with the Federal Medicaid Drug Rebate 
Program (FMDRP) which is mandatory for drug coverage. 
 
Reminder: COVID-19 Vaccine 
All COVID-19 vaccines with dates of service effective March 15, 2021 and later are eligible for an 
administration fee of $40. If the claims are not paying an administration fee of $40, you are 
following the billing guidance outlined in the COVID-19 fax blast sent on March 22, 2021, and 
have confirmed your software is transmitting the claim as specified, please call the Pharmacy 
Help Desk or email pharmacy@okhca.org for further assistance.  
 
Thank you for the services you provide to Oklahomans insured by SoonerCare! 

https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/providers/forms/rxforms.html

